
Republican senator to Trump:
End 'wicked' family separation
policy

Washington, June 19 (RHC)-- U.S. Republican Senator Ben Sasse has called on the administration of
President Donald Trump to end a “wicked” practice of separating Central American immigrant children
from their parents at the southern border amid growing backlash over the policy.

“The President should immediately end this family separation policy.  And he should announce to the
Congress the narrowest possible way problems like the Flores consent decree and related decisions
(which bias policy toward release into the US within three weeks after capture) can be resolved," Sasse
wrote in a Facebook post on Monday.

The junior senator from Nebraska added that the Trump administration's controversial policy “is a new,
discretionary choice” and a “bad new policy” in “reaction against a bad old policy,” referring to the catch-
and-release program.

“Family separation is wicked.  It is harmful to kids and absolutely should NOT be the default U.S. policy.
 Americans are better than this,” Sasse continued.  “Some in the administration have decided that this
cruel policy increases their legislative leverage.  This is wrong. Americans do not take children hostage,



period.” 

Nearly 2,000 immigrant children were separated from parents over a period of about six weeks in April
and May, according to the Department of Homeland Security.

The number is a dramatic uptick from the nearly 1,800 family separations from October 2016 through
February 2018.  Currently, there are over 10,000 children being detained in the United States.

The Trump administration's current policy of separating families was announced April 6 and went into
effect in May. Previously, people who entered the country illegally and had no criminal record were
detained or referred for deportation, and mothers and children usually remained together.

Homeland Security Secretary Kirstjen Nielsen on Sunday denied that the administration has a policy of
separating families.  “This misreporting by Members, press & advocacy groups must stop. It is
irresponsible and unproductive. As I have said many times before, if you are seeking asylum for your
family, there is no reason to break the law and illegally cross between ports of entry,” Nielsen said.

U.S. Attorney General Jeff Sessions announced the "zero tolerance" policy about undocumented
immigrants crossing the southern border earlier this year.

Meanwhile, former Florida Governor Jeb Bush on Monday said Trump should stop his “heartless” "zero
tolerance" immigration policy.

Bush called on Congress to pass an immigration law that addresses issues raised by both Democrats and
Republicans.  “Children shouldn’t be used as a negotiating tool,” Bush tweeted. “@realDonaldTrump
should end this heartless policy and Congress should get an immigration deal done that provides for
asylum reform, border security and a path to citizenship for Dreamers,” Bush tweeted.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/internacionales/164984-republican-senator-to-trump-end-wicked-family-
separation-policy
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